The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on March 11, 2013 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Kaiser, Crick, Baird, and City Attorney Cook. Absent: Council Member Sanderson.
Motion by Lemere, support by Tartaglia to approve the minutes of February 11, 2013. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Lemere, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $12,447.31. Motion carried 5-0. 
Mayor Dobis and Treasurer Keerl advised council on the update for the mapping project by Wilcox Engineering. Wilcox is willing to accept 75% of the lump sum fee of $21,000.00 as stated in the original proposal letter dated August 13, 2012 and final invoice.
Motion by Crick, support by Lemere to authorize payment to complete Wilcox project for $21,000.00. Motion carried 5-0.

Huron Engineering and Surveying, Inc. has put forth a proposal to complete the mapping of the water and sewer project. It is to include: 1. Locate curb stops for the water system, 2. Locate sewer hook-ups for the sanitary sewer system, 3. The depth of the water main valves will be marked on a set of plans by the City and provided to Huron, 4. Provide review and report for Church St. and Adams St. drainage.
Motion by Crick, support by Baird to accept Huron Engineering and Surveying, Inc. contract to complete  water and sewer mapping as stated in their contract to the city of Harrisville, dated March 8, 2013. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Tartaglia, support by Baird to approve the payment of the end of the year/prior year General Fund Bills. Motion carried 5-0. 
Mayor Dobis opened the General Fund Budget, 2012/2013 Truth and Taxation Hearing at 7:30 PM.  The treasurer and finance committee chair reviewed the General Fund Budget (all categories) with council for 2013-2014 fiscal year. The hearing was opened to the public and no comments were forth coming. Mayor Dobis announced, as part of the Truth and Taxation requirement, that the City of Harrisville would collect the maximum millage as required by law. The budget hearing closed at 7:53 PM.
 Motion by Lemere, support by Kaiser to approve the new General Fund Budget. Motion carried 5-0.

Mayor Dobis advised council on the new City Employees contracts for 2013-2014. 
Mayor Dobis discussed with council the policy for hiring summer help and that the work hours would be limited to a maximum of 300 hours for the season. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Lemere to accept policy for the hiring of summer help for 2013 season at the current minimum wage at time of hire.. Motion carried 5-0.
Mayor Dobis advised council of his recommendation for a salary increase for elected city officials of mayor, treasurer, clerk.   The current salary for treasurer is $14,640.00/yr., clerk  $14,640/yr., and mayor $9000.00/yr. For 2014 salaries would increase to $15,372.00 for treasurer and clerk, and $9,450.00 for mayor. For 2015 salaries would increase to $16,104.00 for treasurer and clerk and $9,900.00 for mayor.
 Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to accept salary increase for mayor, treasurer, clerk for   2014- 2015. Motion carried 5-0.
Discussion opened concerning City Council current per diem amount. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Baird to raise city council per diem to $75.00. Ayes: 3. Nays: 1. Abstain: 1. Motion carried.
Mayor Dobis addressed council on the Alcona County Invoice for the county-wide cleanup on May 11, 2013 at the ARA site from 8:00 AM-2:00 PM. Motion by Kaiser, support by Crick to give financial support to the county wide cleanup in the amount of $500.00. Motion carried: 5-0.                      

REPORTS

Mayor Dobis informed council of letter of interest from Marie Mroczek regarding a vacancy on the Planning Commission. Mayor Dobis gave his recommendation for her to fill the vacancy on the Planning Commission. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Baird to accept recommendation of mayor for Marie Mroczek to fill vacancy on Planning Commission, term ending Dec. 31, 2013. Motion carried 5-0.
Mayor Dobis read letter of resignation by Marion Tartaglia from her position on the Harbor Commission. The mayor and city council accepts with deep regret, the resignation. Motion by Lemere, support by Crick to accept resignation of Marion Tartaglia from the Harbor Commission. Mayor advised council members to consider filling the vacancy. Council member Baird will act as interim commissioner at the next Harbor Commission meeting. 
Clerk Pierce informs that all Harbor Nights Summer Concert Series dates have been filled.
Planning Commissioner Baird reported the commission is in the process of reviewing the final draft of the zoning ordinances. Will likely need additional meetings to complete review process.
County Commissioner Thompson reported on the state dredging of Michigan harbors. Harrisville Harbor is scheduled to be in the 2nd phase of the dredging process this summer. The county building is in the process of renovations and moving of offices.  
Tree Board member Crick recommended re-appointment of Dean Pierce to fill vacancy on Tree Board. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Lemere to appoint Dean Pierce to Tree Board, term ending Dec. 31, 2014. Motion carried 5-0. 
Council Last Comments-.Baird reports he is working with Harbormaster on camera technology  at the harbor for webcast views of the harbor.
Lemere moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 8:55 P.M.

Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

